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TO: 

LINDMORE IRRIGATION DISTRICT 
MEMORANDUM TO THE BOARD 

Board of Directors 

FROM: Michael D. Hagman, General Manager 

January 8, 2020 DATE: 

SUBJECT: Manager's Report for the January 14, 2020 Regular Board Meeting 

Open a Financing Corporation meeting long enough to review and adopt minutes then 
close it. 

PRIOR ITEMS 

Operations and Maintenance: 

- All lines are offline. Winter maintenance has begun. Expected to replace about 1200
feet of Lateral 4.9S on 10th Avenue. To begin this week. Approximate completion date is
January 31. We are going to consider charging 10th Avenue main and isolate the 4.9S.
It is a new valve on that line.

- Waiting on SCE to energize the pumping plant for the Modernization Project.
Expectation is January 20th

. There have been some challenges on the site. In particular,
underground power conduit was saturated and had several burn points. We have to do
some trenching and replacing the conduit and wire. This will add about a week to the
timeline. We expect to have the Modernization project completed by January 31.

- New JB#6 structure is in getting galvanized. There is a manufacturing hang up on the
replacement valve. This has delayed repairs by about 10 days. We expect to be able to
have JB#6 back up by February 6th

•

Water Supply Report: 

- No adjustments to allocation by the USBR since the last Board meeting. Carryover is
about 4,500 AF (represent about .18 AF per acre).

District Improvement Projects: 

Groundwater Recharge - Deliverable includes developing a map of the District rating recharge 
zones, recharge site identification, design of recharge basins, etc. (Engineering Budget: 
$77,500; Spent $57,027) Board abandoned large recharge basin effort and changed direction 
to Ireton Pond and Micro-basins. No activity

JB Rehab - Design and supervision on all the District's JBs (Engineering Budget: $354,000, 
Spent $137,024). Working on 5th Avenue's JB#6 replacement and box refresh. There has been 
some work last year and this year on this by P&P. Total engineering costs will be about 
$12,500 No other cost activity 
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